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Intersection upgrade work in Croydon Park starting 
Sunday 31 March 

 
Map of the work area 

Heavy traffic on Georges River Road causes congestion and delays for road users. To improve traffic flow 
we will make changes to Portland Street and Lees Avenue. 
 
Roads and Maritime Services will start construction to upgrade the intersection of Georges River Road, 
Portland Street and Lees Avenue at Croydon Park on Sunday 31 March and will finish our work by  
late June, weather permitting.  
 
To build the upgrades, shown in the map above, we will need to demolish the existing concrete median on 
Lees Avenue, remove and replace the top layer of the road, install new signs and paint new line markings 
for the improved intersection layout.  
 
This work may be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to minimise its impact, including 
completing noisier tasks by midnight.  
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Intersection improvement benefits 

 More green light time for the busiest parts of the intersection 

 Reducing travel times and providing more reliable journeys for road users 

 Reducing congestion and improving traffic flow at the intersection particularly in peak periods  

 Improving safety for pedestrians and road users.  
 

What are we doing? 

 Removing the existing concrete median and four parking spaces on Lees Avenue to create dedicated 
left, through and right turn lanes for motorists travelling north. 

 Banning the right turn from Portland Street onto Georges River Road to assist with traffic flow and 
improve safety at the intersection. We will also be changing the layout of Portland Street to have 
dedicated through and left lanes. 

 Removing the left turn on red movements at the intersection and adding left turning arrows to increase 
pedestrian protection at the intersection. 

 Adjusting the traffic light phasing. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe. Lane 
closures will be in place and may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow signs and traffic 
controllers’ directions. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download 
the Live Traffic NSW App. 

We will be parking vehicles near the worksite and parking spaces will be limited during this time.  

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

Our work schedule 

We will be on site for up to 20 night shifts 
between Sunday 31 March and late June, 
excluding public holidays, weather permitting.  

Our night work hours will be between  
9pm and 5am from Sunday to Thursday.  
 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our 
delivery partner, Ventia Boral Amey Joint 
Venture, on 1800 677 700 or 
nswenquiries@vbajv.com.au. 

For more information on our projects, visit 
rms.nsw.gov.au 
 


